
NOTICE TO BIDDERS 

RFB-2021-16 
 

Notice is hereby given that Schenectady County will accept bids for: 

 

PIN 1760.60 – Nott Street/Balltown Road Intersection Safety Improvements 

Town of Niskayuna, Schenectady County, New York 

 

The project primarily consists of roadway reconstruction on Nott Street (CR 6) between Clifton 

Park Road and Balltown Road (NY 146) in the Town of Niskayuna, Schenectady County, NY. 

Highway work includes full depth reconstruction, mill and overlay, sidewalks and curbs, signs, 

Rapid Rectangular Flashing Beacons (RRFBs), closed drainage, colored and imprinted concrete, 

and traffic signal improvements. The parking lot will be reconstructed in front of the Co-Op Plaza, 

and mid-block curb extensions and mountable curb islands will be installed. Construction shall not 

commence until on or after March 1, 2022. No ground disturbance or impacts to existing traffic 

flow or adjacent parking will be allowed prior to March 1, 2022.  

 

Contract will be awarded based upon the lowest qualified bid. Digital Copies of Contract 

Documents, including Invitation to Bidders, Instructions to Bidders, Wage Rates, Bid Documents, 

Agreement, Special Notes, Contract Drawings, Specifications and any Addenda Drawings and 

Specifications may be obtained from BidNet Direct at www.bidnetdirect.com/new-york or by 

submitting a request to the Purchasing Department at purchasing@schenectadycounty.com.  Please 

specify if printed or copies on USB are required in your request. Please allow 24 hours’ notice for 

paper copies. You will be notified when they are ready for pickup. No questions or inquiries 

regarding this bid will be accepted after 12:00 PM Local Time June 24, 2021. 

 

The project funding includes Federal Funding that is subject to a DBE Goal of 6%.  

 

Bids to be considered must be received in a sealed envelope at the Schenectady County Purchasing 

Department at the County Offices, 620 State Street, 6th Floor, Schenectady, NY 12305 Attn: 

Jennifer Nelson, until 11:00AM, local time, on June 30, 2021 at which time and place they will 

be read aloud. Bids received after the above noted time will not be accepted. Bidders shall be 

advised that they may experience a delay in passing through the building security and shall plan 

accordingly. All sealed envelopes should be clearly labeled "BID FOR RFB-2021-16 NOTT 

STREET/BALLTOWN ROAD INTERSECTION SAFETY IMPROVEMENTS.” The sealed bids 

shall include THREE SETS of the completed Bid Form, Non-Collusive Bidding Certification (as 

required by chapter 956 of the Laws of New York State), and Bid Bond made out to Schenectady 

County. 

 

Owner’s Contact     Engineer’s Contact 

Paul Sheldon, P.E.     Lisa Wallin, P.E. 

Director of Engineering    MJ Engineering and Land Surveying, P.C. 

Schenectady County                          (518) 371-0799 ext. 408 

(518) 356-5340 ext. 3234    lwallin@mjels.com 

paul.sheldon@schenectadycounty.com 

 



 

Bidders should recognize the current courier situation and plan accordingly if they intend to use a 

standard courier to deliver their bid. Many standard couriers are not guaranteeing overnight 

services at this time, but this is the responsibility of the bidder. 


